
 

 

 

 

 

 

May 23, 2025 

 

 

The Hon. Tom Cole 

Chairman 

House Committee on Appropriations 

H-307, the Capitol 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

The Hon. Rosa L. DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations 

1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Village of Loganville Street and Utility Improvements Project in 

Fiscal Year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is: 

 

Village of Loganville 

130 West Street 

Loganville, WI 53943 

 

The funds would support replacement and upgrades of local road and utility infrastructure,  

including base and asphalt, curb and gutter, new water mains to replace currently undersized 

water mains, replacement hydrants, sidewalks, storm sewer upgrades, and sanitary sewer 

adjustments as needed. This project is an appropriate use of federal funds because it will enable a 

local village to make essential utility and infrastructure upgrades that will have significant 

positive impacts on the entire community, including improving vehicle and pedestrian access to 

local businesses, the local school, Village Hall, public works buildings, and the fire department. 

It will also ensure proper water flow is available to the fire department, improving public safety.   

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized in 42 

U.S.C.5305(a)(2). 

 

I certify neither I nor my immediate family have any financial interest in this Community Project 

Funding request.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 
 

Mark Pocan 

Member of Congress 


